Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 551 October 2015

Parish Council News www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 11th September 2015. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Brian Parkinson, Sally Downing, Martin Dodd and David Smith. The Clerk was Louise Pink. Approx. 15 members of the public were present for part of the meeting.

Planning Applications for consideration

15/00977/FUL High Roans Farm, Strensall to Sheriff Hutton Rd, Sheriff Hutton Erection of extension to east elevation to include addition of B1 use to the existing B8 use for both the existing building and the extension by P Atkinson & Son. No objections.

15/00956/FUL Land Rear of Park View, Finkle Street, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of 2 no. detached five bedroom two storey dwellings with attached double garages and 1 no. detached four bedroom two-storey dwelling with attached double garage together with formation of vehicular access by Mr AE Haq, C/O Stephensons Estate Agents.

Approx 11 members of the public spoke at the Parish Council meeting, all opposing the application in detail. There was no representation of support for the application.

Recognising all comments, the unanimous vote of the Council was to object to the application which should be withdrawn.

Key Objections: over development of the area, inappropriate larger type of houses proposed which would be unlikely to attract families into the village or those needing to downsize; the scale of the proposed houses is intrusive; the access of the proposed location, with visibility towards Sheriff Hutton limited by a bend in the road; the width of the access road is unacceptable and inaccurate on the plans submitted; the limiting capacity of the existing water and drainage systems, incidents of flooding and standing water have already been experienced by current residents; the development would have a material adverse impact on the amenity of the present occupants of neighbouring land, including a loss of privacy to existing houses.

Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals None.

Fracking

A licence (SE66) has been issued for this area but no planning application has been made at this stage. For detailed maps for the area covering York and surrounding areas please access the below link: https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/454308/Completed Assessment Figures maps.pdf

Annual Return for the financial year ending 31 March 2015

The Parish Council are now in receipt of the finalised annual return for the 2014/15 accounts. The external auditor has advised that the 2014/15 annual return is in accordance with proper practices and no matters have come to their attention giving cause for concern. All relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have been met. A copy of the full annual return can be found in the notice board on Main Street.

Sheriff Hutton Park

The Parish Council has recently been made aware of instances of high powered air rifle shots being fired at the windows of the main house, leaving holes in the windows. If anyone witnesses any act of vandalism please report these directly to the police.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 9th October 2015 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on 01904 674552.

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall –200 Club

247 members took part in the September draw. £25 winners were 44, 82, 130, 161 and 231.

Sheriff Hutton First Responder Group

We would like all interested parties to attend a CPR (resuscitation) demonstration at the Howardian Dental Practice on the Industrial Estate. We are actively seeking new members and North Yorkshire Ambulance Service have kindly arranged a member to provide CPR demonstrations throughout the day. Villagers may not be aware but first responders operate in the village; if you feel like being involved in community service, this might be for you. Please give us a call, or pop along to our open day on the 22nd of October. No previous medical knowledge is required.

Please call 01347 878111 for further information.

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday 1**st **October** during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

DR. P. R. JONES, MB, ChB

DR. B. McPHERSON, MB, ChB

The Surgery, North Back Lane, Stillington, York, YO61 1LL: Tel: 01347 810332 Fax: 01347 811190 www.stillingtonsurgery.co.uk email: VOYCCG.B82079prescriptions@nhs.net

SEASONAL FLU CLINICS

3rd &10th October 2015

If you are over 65 or you are in one of the at risk groups, Please contact the surgery to make an appointment for this immunisation

Over 60's Luncheon Club

The Luncheon Club will re-start its weekly lunches on Tuesday 6th October at 12.30 pm as usual. We have some places available for anyone over 60 who would like a two course, home cooked meal every week in the Village Hall. The cost is £5 to include tea or coffee and transport can be arranged for anyone who lives in Sheriff Hutton. Please contact Wendy Haste (878581) or Margaret Fisher (878314). We also need another person to help cook and serve food twice a month.

St Helen and the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton Church History Workshop

Discover 900 years of development of the parish and the church building through the architecture and artefacts on Saturday, October 3rd, 10am-4pm £5 including drinks, (bring your own lunch).

Optional workshop sessions on family history memorials, plate, churchyard, stained glass and furnishings.

This is an event which other parish churches can use as a template for tourism-related interpretation of their history.

Please register your interest by email thompsonroy5@gmail.com or telephone 01347 878644

Cheese and Wine Evening at Ashbrook Barns, Farlington

Sue and Trevor Rowley would like to extend a huge thank you to all those who helped with, contributed towards and supported this fund raising evening at their home on Friday 28th August. Over 60 people enjoyed a pleasant, sociable evening in the late summer sun and the magnificent total of £921 was raised for the St Leonard's Church heating and lighting project. The generosity of everyone involved is very much appreciated.

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists October 2015

Our final field trip of the year was to Love Lane Quarry in Pickering and a dry river bed near Kirkbymoorside in search of fossils and neither site disappointed. There was much to see, pick up and examine of the life that existed at these sites 2 million years ago. Proof, if such were needed, that you don't have to go far to see something amazing.

Our next meeting will be in the Village Hall on **Wednesday 7th October starting at 7.30pm**. This will be an open evening where all members and visitors are encouraged to bring along things to show what they have been doing over the summer. If you are able to bring food or drinks along please let Andy, Tricia or Jim know. We will have a raffle as well and if anyone has prizes to bring along, again please let us know.

New members are always welcome. Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

Message from the Jumblies

Our first Jumble sale of the Autumn/Winter was a tremendous success. People had been collecting jumble all summer and we had an absolute mountain to sort through. We had so much that we had to close the door at 11.30 in order to get through it ready for opening. Our sincere apologies for inconvenience caused to those people affected by this, we hope you will continue to support us.

Fortunately the weather stayed fine and we were able to have stalls outside, which does make it a more pleasant atmosphere. We had lots of new customers as well as many of our usuals. The total raised was £2,445 for Motor Neurone support and research. The support group were over the moon with the total raised which makes all the hard work involved so worthwhile. Our running total has now reached £14,286. Many thanks to everyone who donated jumble and prizes, your support is very much appreciated.

The amount raised at the Macmillan Coffee Morning will be given in the November News.

Our next Jumble Sale will be on **10th October in aid of the British Heart Foundation.** We will be at the Village Hall between 9am and 12 noon to receive any donations of cast off clothes, bric-a-brac, toys, books, shoes, household linen etc. The book room will be open at 1pm with the main sale between 2pm and 4pm.

Reminder

Our Christmas Concert by the Swinton & Excelsior Brass Band will be on Sunday afternoon 6th December, in the Village Hall, hosted by The Jumblies.

Please make a note in your diary. An event not to be missed.

See November News for full details

Penny Bean 878392

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal

House to House collectors will be calling upon you during the last week of October and the first week November. Please support our Sheriff Hutton Area appeal. If you miss the collectors, poppies will be also available from The Post Office, The Castle Inn and the Highwayman Inn. Poppies will also be available for children to buy from The Village School as well as Snap Rulers and Poppy Bag Clips.

Please give generously

Penny Bean

Hon Poppy Appeal Organiser

Sheriff Hutton Village Stores and Post Office

Claire, Barrie and Bill, being new to the shop, we would like to welcome customers old and new. We will endeavour to offer a warm and welcoming approach and thank everyone who will hopefully support us in our venture in the years to come.

Thanks to all.

Playgroup News

Playgroup have enjoyed the first few weeks of term we have enjoyed welcoming new children who have all settled in brilliantly. We do still have spaces available, Playgroup is open Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays 9:00-3:00 during school term times for children over 2 years old. We can offer funded places for 2 and 3 year olds. Please go to our website http://www.sheriff-hutton-playgroup.org/ to find out more or call the playgroup mobile on 07717 799646.

We will be holding our annual **Kids' Stuff Sale** in November (date to be confirmed). Please hold onto to any toys or equipment that you might be able to donate to us. Playgroup and Toddlers is a registered charity and our fundraising events help us to maintain our high standards and provide the children with stimulating equipment and activities. Any help is gratefully received!

I would also like to give a special mention to John Williamson for helping load our 100 or so jumble bags into the Collection Van in the pouring rain this week! Thank you!

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

The principal trophy winners for this season now ended will be presented at the Annual Lunch in November:

Mens singles Brian Shepherd; runner up Nim Marwood

Ladies singles Barbara Brigham; runner up Megan Hammond

Mens pairs - Jim Day & Terry Fisher

Ladies pairs - Norah Clarkson & Wendy Thompson

Two woods - Barbara Brigham

Mixed pairs - Beverley Shields and Richard Howson

Thank you to all who took part in a successful season.

Sheriff Hutton Bowls Club BINGO in SHERIFF HUTTON VILLAGE HALL FRIDAY 16th October 7.30 pm PRIZES! PRIZES! PRIZES! £100 SPECIAL JACKPOT. EVERYONE WELCOME Future dates 20th November & 18th December

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Men's Team. Congratulations to Josh and his team who finished 2nd in Division 6 and will be promoted to Division 5 next season. This has been an amazing turnaround for the Men's team, at the beginning of the season the future of the team was uncertain to say the least but Josh's determination and commitment to keep the team running has produced this excellent result. Playing in Division 5 will be a challenge for the team but I'm sure they are already looking forward to it.

Ladies Doubles Champions. Congratulations to Lyn Minto and Pauline Hull who are this year's winners of the Centenary Doubles Trophy, the runners up, in a closely contested competition, were Sarah Anderson and Helen Gillie The ladies battled through torrential rain, wind and bright sunshine with their usual good humour to enable the competition to take place

Social tennis. There will be a Ladies session on Saturday October 3rd from 1.30pm. The Wednesday sessions continue all winter.

Wimbledon tickets. Don't forget to sign up to be a British Tennis Member with the LTA. The club is affiliated to the LTA and we get an allocation of Wimbledon tickets, the more BTM's we have the more tickets we get. It's very easy to complete the form on line, just go to the LTA website and follow the links.

The courts are open all winter and new members are always welcome, why not start playing now and be ready for next year's season.

Details of the club from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com or telephone 878626.

Super-Mobile Library

The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on Fridays 2nd, 16th and 30th October.

Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club

Our meeting for October is on Wednesday evening of 21st at 7.30pm in the village hall when our speaker will be Bill Scriven. His subject is 'The Life of Bees'. As bees are very important in our gardens, as well as for making honey, this will be an interesting subject we have not yet touched on. Our joint meeting with Welburn Horticultural Society was very well attended and, although Jill is a flower seller and arranger, she grows all her own flowers and has a passion for them. Her easy simple way of putting flowers together makes it possible for us all and, hopefully, inspired us to have a go at a new class in the flower section of the village show next year using the material we have in our own gardens.

An Interview With God

I came across the following report of an interview which I hope you might find stimulating:-Best Wishes, Revd. Chris Ellis

"So you would like to interview me?" God asked

"If you have the time" I said.

God smiled. "My time is Eternity. What questions do you have in mind for me?"

"What surprises you most about human kind?"

God answered That they get bored with childhood, they rush to grow up, and as age catches up on them they long to be children again.

That they lose their health to make money And then lose their money to restore their health.

That by thinking anxiously about the future, they forget the present, such that they 'live' neither in the present nor the future.

That they live as if they will never die, and die as though they had never 'lived'.

God's hand took mine and we were silent for a while.

And then I asked"As a parent, what are some of life's lessons you want your children to learn?"

"To learn they cannot make anyone love them. All they can do is let themselves be loved.

To learn that it is not good to compare themselves to others. To learn to forgive by practising forgiveness.

To learn that it only takes a few seconds to open profound wounds and it can take many years to heal them.

To learn that a rich person that is not one who has the most, but is one who needs the least.

To learn that there are people who love them dearly, but simply have not yet learned how to express or show their feelings.

To learn that two people can look at the same thing and see it differently.

To learn that it is not enough that they forgive one another, but they must also forgive themselves."

"Thank you for your time," I said humbly. "Is there anything else you would like your children to know?"

God smiled and said, "just know that I am here always."

Dishy Panto

Rehearsals are now underway for our 2016 young people's pantomime, which will be based on the story of Jack and the Beanstalk. Performances will be on 4th, 5th, 6th February.

Thank you again to everyone who has been involved in raising funds to make this happen! Information about tickets will be included in the December Village News and will be posted on our new beautiful website www.dishypanto.co.uk

Amy, Jasmin, Meg & Caroline

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN OCTOBER

Sheriff	4th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Hutton					
	9th			7.30pm	Harvest Festival & Supper
	11th	9.30am	Morning Worship	4.30pm	Short Family Praise
	18th	10.30am	Benefice Eucharist		
	25th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Farlington	11th	11.15am	Matins		
	18th	10.30am	Benefice at Sheriff Hutton		
	25th	11.15am	Holy Communion (BCP)		
Marton	4th			6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
	18th	10.30am	Benefice at Sheriff Hutton		
Stillington	4th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
Stillington	11th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	18th	10.30am	Benefice at Sheriff Hutton		
	25th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Sutton-on-	4th	8.00am	Holy Communion		
the-Forest		10.45am	Morning Worship		
	11th	10.45am	Harvest Celebration		
	18th	8am	Holy Communion		
		10.30am	Benefice at Sheriff Hutton		
	25th	10.45am	Holy Communion		

EVENTS

9 th October	7.30pm	Harvest Festival followed by bring & share supper Everyone	
		is welcome	
25 th October		CLOCKS GO BACK	

NOTICES

Decoration for Harvest will be during the week commencing 5th October and we hope that we will have many people as possible helping. Please don't forget that the Harvest Supper is a 'Bring and Share' occasion and is open to everyone in the village. It is an opportunity to give thanks for the work of farmers and all those involved in providing food for us all so come along and enjoy the fun.

The next meeting of the Village Charity is on November 9th. Requests for assistance should be with the secretary, John Oakley (Old School House - 878754) by November 4th.

ADVANCED NOTICE

FAMILY PRAISE – Designed for everyone who enjoys a relaxed informal style, topical theme, music, prayer and a cuppa/biscuit! We hope this will be of particular interest to families of all ages and anyone who may struggle to get to church on a Sunday morning.

MESSY CHURCH – Opportunities for the whole family to explore a Bible Story with thought-provoking activities (some of them messy), ending in a short celebration and shared tea (prepared by the local church so busy Mums and Dads don't have to cook that night!)

11 th Oct	Family Praise	4.30-5.15pm	Sheriff Hutton Parish Church	A very short family-friendly celebration
24 th Dec	Christingle	3pm	Sheriff Hutton Methodist Church	United Service
	Family Christmas Communion	9.30	Sheriff Hutton Parish Church	
14 th Feb	Messy Church	4.30-6.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Methodist Church	Activities, celebration and shared tea-time

The Methodist Church

I'm sure we all look with horror at the plight of the refugees seeking refuge away from their own country. The churches of the York area are together with the civic authorities co-ordinating plans to ensure we are as effective as possible in offering support to refugees as and when they are re-settled in the York area. A Refugee Action York Group has been formed to respond. This is a prayer which was written when Aylon the 3 year old Syrian child was washed up on a Turkish beach. PERHAPS WE CAN ALL SHARE IN SAYING IT TOGETHER.

Open the eyes of those with power to see your children in their desperate need.

Open the eyes of those in Government to welcome those who come to our shores.

Move us to sorrow, anger, and action that the salt seas of sorrow

may be turned to soothing water and that the tears of desperation

may become tears of Joy.

O God help your people in the name of Christ

AMEN!

Services In October

4th 10.30 a.m. Revd Michael Chester 11th 10.30 a.m. Songs of Praise Service

18th 10.30 a.m. Revd Ann Vaughan (Holy Communion)

25th 10.30 a.m. Revd Elizabeth Cushion

Other Activities

Monday 7.30 p.m. Guild night commences 12th October in Miss Ward room.

Wednesday 9.30 a.m. The Church is open for private prayer and quiet meditation. (not 28th)

10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee and Chat in the Miss Ward room.

10.00 a.m. Filling Christmas Shoeboxes in the Church

Thursday 2.30 p.m. Feature Film afternoon in the Miss Ward room (cup of tea 2.15 p.m.)

Guild Programme

Guild is a meeting for people of all tastes and a varied programme has been arranged. It starts at 7.30 p.m. with a short devotional time before the scheduled programme begins. There is no charge but a collection is taken at the end to cover expenses. The balance of funds at the end of the guild series of evenings is given to charity. In recent years this has been over £300. We would love to have more people come on a Monday evening, so please think about it, you will be home by 9 p.m. after a cup of tea and biscuit. In October we have

12th The Christmas Shoebox Journey. This evening we will have both the district and area supervisors of distribution to tell us how the boxes were received by children last year and there will be a video to show us.

19th The Harlequin Singers have been booked to entertain us.

26th Joan Barber Bee will be coming from Driffield to tell us about her career in Practising Psychology. Joan is a well know Lady brought up in Sheriff Hutton and well known to many in the village.

Christmas Shoeboxes (Samaritans Purse)

We will be filling shoeboxes at the Methodist Church on Wednesday 28th October from 10 a.m. until 11.30 a.m. Please help if you can by providing gifts, or donations towards the cost of distribution. Leaflets are available from the Methodist Church providing information on what we are allowed to put in a box and what is not allowed for political or safety reasons. This is a charity which helps and supports under privileged children at Christmas Time. An uncovered shoebox can be provided if you do not have one, please ask someone at the Methodist Church.

Film Afternoon

Thursday 15th October at 2.30 p.m. we will be showing another feature film in the Miss Ward room. The doors are open at 2.15 p.m. when a cup of tea and biscuit is available. In September we showed the Stephen Hawkins film "The theory of everything". Licence authority does not allow us to announce the film for October but it will be a well publicised film. There is not a charge but an opportunity is offered for a donation to charity which is currently going to help ease the problem of the refugees fleeing their own country.

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

Our next meeting is on the 14th October 7.30pm Sheriff Hutton Village Hall . This meeting is a bit different Bob Hurst is coming to give us a lesson in candle making. He will give us a demonstration on how to make a candle and various other things so it should be interesting.

A note for your diary!

On the 11th November Paul Ironmonger from the North Yorkshire Magistrates Court is coming along to tell us of his work in the law courts. There is going to be a mock trial and someone is going to be found guilty!!!!! So all are welcome to see who goes down.

Barbara Grinham

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

Entering that last weeks of the season the 1st XI still had an outside change of promotion. Despite winning two of their last four games this was not enough to move them up the table and they eventually finished 6th. The end of the season was tinged with disappointment for the 2nd XI. Having topped the league for most of the season losing two of the last four games proved crucial and saw them slip to 4th in the league.

The York & District Senior League results up to the 12th September and individual performances are listed below:

22nd August

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI beat Stillington 1st X1 by 95 runs

Sheriff Hutton 166-9 (Geoff Schofield 52, Vijay Jayogopal 35), Stillington 71all out (Nick Schofield 5-8)

29th August

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI lost to Thorp Arch & Boston Spa 1st XI by 4 wickets

Sheriff Hutton 202-8 (Vijay Jayagopal 36, Nick Schofield 51, Ian Bews 35), Thorp Arch & Boston Spa 205-6 (Nick Schofield 3-49)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost to Civil Service 2nd XI by 112 runs

Civil Service 246-5 (John Hatfield 3-38), Sheriff Hutton 134 all out (Rob Tetley 60)

31st August

Match between Pickering 2nd XI and Sheriff Hutton 1st XI abandoned due to rain

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI drew with Osbaldwick 2nd XI

Sheriff Hutton 153-8 (Ali Hammond 45, John Sowden 50 not out), Osbaldwick 86-6 (Dave Chugg 3-23)

5^{th'} September

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI beat Huby 1st XI by 4 wickets

Huby 140 all out (Ian Bews 3-11, Simon Ganderton 3-41), Sheriff Hutton 146-6 (Rick Ainley 35 not out)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost to Huby 2nd XI by 5 wickets

Sheriff Hutton 148 all out (Jag Gopalappa 35, Ali Hammond 26), Huby 149-5

12th September

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI lost to Malton & Old Malton 2nd XI by 4 wickets

Sheriff Hutton 121-9 (Nick Schofield 27, Geoff Schofield 47), Malton & Old Malton 122-4

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI drew with Rowntrees & Huntington 2nd XI

Rowntrees & Huntington 121-4, Sheriff Hutton 111-9

As the season is now over it's only left to say a big thank you to all who contributed to an enjoyable season both on and off the field.

Rambling in Autumn

The gorgeous autumn colours will be at their best in late October, so join the village ramblers on **Thursday, October 29**th for a relaxing walk in our beautiful countryside. We meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am, travel by car to the start of the walk, which will be about 5 miles long, and then enjoy a friendly pub lunch. We get back to the village between 2 and 3pm. Lifts can be provided.

FAMILY FANCY DRESS HALLOWEEN DISCO

All Families Welcome

Saturday 31st October 2015 5.30pm-9.30pm Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Hot Food, Licensed Bar, Refreshments, Fancy Dress Competition, Games and Prizes £3 per person or

£10.00 per family (based on 2 adults:2 children or 1 adult:3 children)

Tickets available from

Angela Smedley (01904 468402)

NO UNACCOMPANIED CHILDREN PLEASE

Sheriff Hutton Primary School

Our new school year has started well with everyone returning enthusiastically after the summer holidays. We have 16 new pupils who have joined us in our Reception class, they have settled brilliantly and made a great start to their school life.

Our autumn term is always an exciting one and this year is no different. At the start of October we welcome the return of our friends from Sweden. This year they are bringing along a group of around 25 pupils who will have the opportunity to visit York and our wonderful village.

We have our Harvest celebration at the Methodist Church later this month (date and time to be confirmed). Everyone is welcome to come and join us.

PTFA

On Wednesday 7th October we are hosting a Fashion Evening! Feel free to come and see a great range of discounted clothes from some of the popular brands. A variety of adult and children's clothing will be on sale as well as many accessories.

You can find out more about the school and the activities the children are involved in on our school website www.sheriffhuttonschool.org

Organising a special party, celebration or gathering?

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall is your local venue for all occasions. The spacious hall, side rooms and kitchen make it perfect for children's parties, special birthday and anniversary celebrations, wedding receptions and Christmas get-togethers etc.

The mail hall can seat up to 142 people around tables and whether you choose to provide your own refreshments or bring in a professional caterer, the well equipped kitchen is ideal.

Visit <u>www.sheriffhuttonvillagehall.co.uk</u> for full details of our facilities, prices, pictures and more!

For bookings and availability call Sarah on 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

Friends of the Village Hall

Advance notice that our annual Christmas Coffee morning will be on Saturday December 12th from 10am to 12 noon. All welcome! Raffle and Tombola prizes would be much appreciated. Margaret Fisher 878314

Margaret and Chris Thompson are regrettably leaving Sheriff Hutton at the end of January, and have a lot of downsizing to do! We shall be holding a Garage/workshop/garden/etc. sale on 7th November at Greystones.

Margaret has various craft materials, particularly cotton fabrics, embroidery wools, canvas and silks. You are welcome to ring Margaret on 878465 any time.

Many thanks,

Margaret and Chris

MORSE COACHES & TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com info@morse-coaches.com

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley

Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01347 878 938 Mobile: 07860 612 622

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

★ Scissor Line Salon ★

Main Street, Stillington

UNISEX HAIRDRESSING & BEAUTY ROOM

With Competitive Prices and Quality Products

** Now Open Monday – Saturday **

call us on 01347 811 757

Discounts for Senior Citizens

FREE Full/Part HOUSE CLEARANCE

Collection, Removal, Disposal of Old Electrical Appliances : Scrap Metal Wanted Save Yourself a Trip to the Tip

NEED A MAN WITH A VAN ...?

* A small charge may apply for some items

Contact Mark on 01347 879 124 Mobile : 07912 892 451

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements

helen.hendry@ymail.com Tel: 01347 878 710 Mobile: 07769 21 29 23

Pilates and Swimming with Linzi

PilLATES, Circuit Training & Swimming Instructor (STA)

Babies and Children Group & Private lessons
Contact Linzi on 07583 936 246

info@linzifitness.co.uk

The Wedding Affair

Luxury Wedding Fairs in Castles, Stately
Homes and Historical Hotels
Award Winning Supplier & Venue Directory
Inspirational blog and #Weddinghour on Twitter
01904 236 345

enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk www.theweddingaffair.co.uk

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967 www.pizzasworld.co.uk

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon - Fri 10.00 - 2.00

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222



J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185



Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com
W: www.books4spanish.com

Poppy Caterers and Marquees

Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire Specialists in outside catering for all occasions Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878628

email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk www.poppymarquees.co.uk www.poppycaterers.co.uk

ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Tel: 01347 878345 07786574359

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

for the

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00
Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00
Closed Sunday and Monday
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire
Drainage, drain repairs, ditching
landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

Painter & Decorator **GRAHAM HILL**

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing: All Tree Work: Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured

Logs Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension and Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage**

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... We offer

Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs: Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clav

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs

New and Used Machine Sales

07713349240 **1** 01653 618 810

diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk

Need help with your Computer?

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, tuition, or simply an introduction to your PC sorted in your own home

Martin Underwood

01653 619 293 07748 632 563

Underwood Computer Services

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

Painting ~ Decorating ~ Wallpapering Furniture Painting Advice with Interior Design

Competitively Priced

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449

www.samthetreefella.co.uk

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER &

CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664



T: 01347 878 186 M: 0772 769 4428 Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories **Driveways** Repairs

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.i-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Centact: Tom Heys: 01904 468 144

Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd **Derek Precious**

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903

derekprecious@hotmail.com

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive. Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358

Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561 www.wildlandscapesyork.com

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6. Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 01347 879 173

RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too!

also

Designer Driveways & Patios -Block/Stone Paving & Pattern Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes

Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

NEIL HUTCHINSON

Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING

PRE-MOT WORK: SERVICING

Tel: 01653 648 436 or 648 441

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY REPAIRED: SERVICED: SHARPENED

> Contact: 01347 878 590 Mobile: 07947 045 222

JONATHAN HULL GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs

Registered Installer Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267 **Village Regular Weekly Activities**

	Desire Characteristics Desire Characteristic					
Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but check in church for details			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon	9.00am	Playgroup	School	2.00pm	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	12.30pm	Luncheon Club	Village Hall
Wed	9.30am	Personal Prayer	Methodist Church			
	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30 am	Tennis Coaching	Tennis Club			
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School			

Additional Activities in October

/ MAINTEN / 1011 / 1110 0 11 0 0 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1					
Thurs	1 st	9.30 – 11.30	Health Visitor at the Village Hall		
Fri	2 nd	10.00 - 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park		
Sat	3 rd	10.00 - 4.00	Church History Workshop at St Helen and the Holy Cross		
Tue	6 th	12.30	Over 60's Luncheon Club weekly meetings resume in the Village Hall		
Wed	7 th	7.00pm	PTFA Fashion Evening in the primary School		
		7.30pm	Field Naturalists open meeting in the Village Hall		
Fri	9 th	7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall		
Sat	10 th	2.00pm	Jumblies' Sale in aid of British Heart Foundation in the Village Hall		
Mon	12 th	7.30pm	Methodist Guild The Christmas Shoebox journey in Miss Ward Room		
Wed	14 th	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Ladies "Candle Making" in the Village Hall		
Thurs	15 th	2.30pm	Film Afternoon in the Miss Ward Room		
Fri	16 th	10.00 - 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park		
		7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall		
Mon	19 th	7.30pm	Methodist Guild Harlequin Singers in the Miss Ward Room		
Wed	21 st	7.30pm	Gardening Club "The Life of bees" in the Village Hall		
Thurs	22 nd		CPR demonstration for first responders at Howardian Dental Practice		
Mon	26 th	7.30pm	Methodist Guild "Practising Psychology" in the Miss Ward Room		
Wed	28 th	7.30pm	History Group "Horrid Tudors and Sheriff" in the Village Hall		
Thurs	29 th	9.30am	Village Ramble meet in the Village Hall car park		
Fri	30 th	10.00 - 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park		
Sat	31 st	5.30-9.30pm	Family Fancy Dress Halloween Disco in the Village Hall		

Dates to Note

Nov	tba		Kids Stuff Sale for Playgroup in the Village Hall		
	7 th		Grand garage/workshop garden etc. sale at Greystones		
	9 th		Village Charity meeting		
	11 th	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Ladies "A Mock Trial" in the Village Hall		
	14 th	2.00pm	Guide Dogs Christmas Fair in the Village Hall		
	14 th	7.30pm	Jack, Caryn and the Elastic Band in Village Hall		
	20 th	7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall		
Dec	5 th		Primary School Christmas Fair		
	6 th		Jumblies host Christmas Concert by Swinton and Excelsior Brass		
			Band in the Village Hall		
	12 th	10am-12 noon	Christmas Coffee Morning in the Village Hall		
	20 th	7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall		
Feb '16	4 th ,5 th ,6 th		Dishy Panto in the Village Hall		

To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310) Items for the November Village News should reach the Editors by no later than October 18th